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Shrine N Dales

Male Comedy Dance Revue
All You Can Eat Nacho Bar!

Parades Are
Coming!

See page 15

See page 17

Saturday June 8th........Blair

Saturday June 15th.......Papillion
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BABY SITTING AVAILABLE
Tangier Shrine Office • RSVP to 392-0404

TANGIER STATED MEETING

Dinner at 6:15 P.M.
Lower Level

Hot Beef Sandwiches/Mashed 
Potatoes, Vegetable and a Salad.  

Cooks will be Dan Henn and his Crew.  
Decorators & Servers will be the Clowns.    

MENS MEETING 7:30 PM
Main Room

LADIES MEETING & PROGRAM
Lower Level following Dinner
Ladies Program – Wish you could visit 
your ancestors’ gravesites, but the 

distance is too great? Learn how to visit 
their gravesites without leaving your 

home, with the website “Find A Grave”.  
If you are looking for someone, bring as 
much information as you have, and we 

will try to locate him/her.

Thursday, June 13

Summer is here!!!
Tuesday’s

Bacon, Lettuce & Tomato Sandwiches & Chips

The rest of the week!!
A variety of Cold & Hot Sandwiches, Pizza, 

Chicken Strips, Mini Taco’s, Chef’s Salad, Etc.

JUNE

Potentate’s Message
Let’s start by saying thank you to everyone 

who supported the Shrine Bowl game and all its 
festivities throughout the course of May and first 
part of June! Shrine Bowl Inc. did a fantastic job as 
usual. Our other Shrine units and clubs also played 
a very big part in making the whole experience 
so special to all of the players and their families. 
It was a terrific game and wonderful weekend 
for all.

The Divan, Lady Pam, and I all want to 
thank everyone for all of their hard work 
and efforts throughout Shrine Hospital 
Benefit Day! I know the weather wasn’t the best (seems to be my 
theme this year!) but, everyone braved the weather and collected 
a lot of money that we otherwise would not have for our Hospital 
and Transportation Fund! Thank you to Travis, Bob, and Charles 
for organizing it and working with all the stores. Thank you to the 
Provost for making the rounds and collecting money throughout the 
day. And thank you to the Norton/Garner bunch that headed up the 
count room! And of course to the units and clubs – this day would 
not be possible without all of your hard work!

I would also like to say a special thank you to one individual 
who sometimes might think we forget about him during the stated 
meetings, but we most certainly do not and very much appreciate all 
of his hard work and efforts he puts into making our Shrine Hospital 
Benefit Day car show such a successful event! Don “Smiley” 
Streeter, thank you, thank you, thank you! Another great one is in 
the books, and I’m hoping you’ll be back in 2020 to do it again!

I would like to thank all the Divan members who have helped 
with the cooking and participation of our Blue Lodge visits so far 
this year. We have had tremendous feedback from the Lodges for 
coming out to do this. We have a few left on our calendar and are 
looking forward to each and every one!

There are two things I want to remind everyone of. Number 
one: there will not be a Shrine Soccer Classic this year due to some 
changes in the format. However, the committee is gearing up for a 
bigger and better year next year and are expecting much success 
and better results because of it. The second thing: due to the budget 
having taken such a beating this year, we will not be having a Shrine 
picnic. However, we do have something else in the works in place 
of it. So please stay tuned for more details on that!

The Divan and I want to thank everyone who has made it out to 
the parades so far this year. We  want to thank everyone who will be 
at the future ones as well. Let’s continue making them fun for all and 
getting our name out to the public!

Coming up fast is CSSA. The dates are August 22nd through the 
24th. Please get with the office ladies to make reservations. The 
hotel we are staying at is the Delta Inn, in Sioux City. I have lots 
of rooms reserved at the moment, but with it being such a close 
drive, they will go fast! So please RSVP as soon as you can and we 
look forward to having a wonderful time and bringing back lots of 
awards!

Coming up in September, Lady Pam is setting up a mystery trip. 
More details to follow on that. We are also setting up a bus trip to 
the Shriners Hospital for Children – St. Louis for a tentative date of 
September 27th and 28th. Details and cost will be coming soon for 
both of those events. Stay tuned.....

With that, thank you again for everyone’s hard work and efforts 
throughout the year so far! We wish you a great start to your summer 
and camping seasons and look forward to seeing you all soon!

LOUNGE
LUNCHES
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June 1	 SOOB Omaha Assembly #91 & Mt. Calvary Commandery 
#1 Joint Meeting 1:00 PM PMC

June 1	 Papillion Lodge #39 Coffee on the Square  
8:00 AM PMC

June 1	 Shrine Bowl Parade and Game, Kearney

June 2	 Mizpah Lodge #302 100th Anniversary Re-dedication, 
Mizpah Lodge

June 2	 Centennial Lodge #326 Flag Project – pick up flags

June 7	 Mt. Calvary Commandery #1 Meeting, PMC

June 3-8	 National Sojourners National Convention,  
Regency Marriott Hotel Omaha

June 8	 G. W. Lininger Lodge #268 Memorial Service for George 
W. Lininger, Forest Lawn Cemetery 1:00 PM

June 10	 Omaha Chapter #1 Royal Arch Masons Meeting, BenMC

June 12	 Omaha Valley Scottish Rite RiteCare Golf Classic, Pacific 
Springs Golf Course, Omaha

June 12	 Florence Chapter #61 Royal Arch Masons Meeting, PMC

June 13	 Tangier Shrine Center Stated Meeting,  
Dinner 6:15 PM, Meeting 7:30 PM

June 17	 Omaha Valley Scottish Rite Lodge Night 

June 20	 Omaha Council #1 Cryptic Masons Meeting, BelMC

June 22	 Job’s Daughters Bethel 18 Installation of Officers, WOMC

June 23	 Omaha Valley Scottish Rite RiteCare WalkRite,  
Lake Zorinski Picnic Pavilion

June 30	 CHIP Event, Mid-America Center, 11:00 AM – 3:00 PM

ELECTED DIVAN
Potentate........................................... Michael Gardner
Chief Rabban................................................. Al Smith
Assistant Rabban......................................Steve Elliott
High Priest & Prophet................................Bill German
Oriental Guide...................................... Paul Gonzales
Treasurer......................................... PP Ralph Joos Jr. 
Recorder..........................................Robert Schapp Jr.

TRUSTEES
Ron Barber............................................Bryan Deming
Dave Robinson........................................Travis Drews

APPOINTIVE DIVAN
First Ceremonial Master..................... Freddie Clopton
Second Ceremonial Master...................Jeremy Martin
Director............................................. Randy Behounek
Marshal....................................................Jordan Black
Captain of the Guard............................ Andy Freeman
Outer Guard............................................Wade Ridout

POTENTATE’S PERSONAL AIDES
Russ Ovens................................................. Trent Stier

POTENTATE’S STAFF
Chief of Staff............................................Adam Reese
Assistant Chief of Staff........................Randy Jaccaud
Chief Aides...........Dan Henn, James Huebner, Joe Hodges

Jim Smith Jr., Andy Kroupa
Potentate’s Aides......................Mike Gardner, Roger Mlady, 

Dave Gelecki, Brad Graham, Charles Davis, Mike Waller, 
Tony Dutcher & Drew Kroupa.

Project Manager....................................... PP Frank Kroupa
Ambassadors....... Jim Carlton, Micha Evans & Dave Shaw
Chaplains....................... Chuck Sohm & Robert Schapp Jr.
Commander of Units................................... Michael Brooks
Lt. Commander of Units.................................. Bill Simmons
Samsar........................................................ Tyler Goodman
Circus Chairman................................................. Jim Turpen
Feztival of Trees Chairman....... John Golden & PP Jim Hirl
Hospital Representative...................PP James B. Parks Sr.
Hospital Patient Coordinator.... Stan Garner & Susan Ryan
Hospital Van Coordinator.................................. Stan Garner
Board of Directors, Twin Cities.................... PP Daryl Finley 
Housing Chairman........................................Gary Shepherd
Kitchen Manager........................ Bill Garner & Kim Gardner
Legal Staff............................... Darren Carlson & Rick Myer 
Photographers...... Jim Reese, Steve Reese & Greg Norton
Publicity Chairman.......................................PP Gary Unger
Show & Shine Chairman..................................Don Streeter
NE Shrine Bowl............ David MacDonald, David Workman

& Elliott Bottorf
Soccer Classic Chairmen.... Drew Rodehorst & Randy Jaccaud 
Sound Room........................ Jeremy Myers & Chuck Sohm
Sunshine Committee............................... Robert Schapp Jr.
Hot Sands Editor................................................Dave Shaw
Chief Aide Emeritus.......................Al Sesemann, Dan Henn, 
Scot McCaul, Leroy Fuglsang, Dave Muller, John Hoagland, 

Phil Harris, Clair Burroughs & Barry Ahlborn
Chief of Staff Emeritus................................... Daryle Winder
Hospital Van Coordinator Emeritus....................Marv Kovar
Treasurer Emeritus..........................PP James B. Parks, Sr.
Samsar Emeritus.......................................... Randy Heckert
Board of Directors Emeritus, Twin Cities........ PP Don Perry

MASONIC FAMILY ACTIVITIES
Omaha-Council Bluffs Metro Area

----------- For other activities see the following websites: -----------
Grand Lodge........ www.glne.org	 OES........................www.neoes.org
Scottish Rite... www.scottishriteomaha.org	 Tangier Shrine... www.tangiershrine.com
Jobs Daughters.... www.jdne.org	 DeMolay.......... www.nedemolay.org
Rainbow...www.nebraskarainbowgirls.com	 York Rite...........www.neyorkrite.org

This is an informational service offered through the Omaha 
Metro Area Masters & Wardens Club to all of the Masonic family 
members in the Greater Omaha Area via e-mail.
For additions, corrections or the adding of people to receive the 
list, please contact Ron Stites, Keeper of the Masonic Activities 
List for Masters and Wardens at 402-293-1538 or rontami@cox.
net. Please include the name of event, date, time, and location.
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BUILDING FUND

Red Bricks
Mo Ri/Jim Marshall
Ruth Cope/Dick Cope 
    -Mobile Nobles
Ro Jo Grande T-93/Mike Arola
Provost/Rich Braun-2018
Tangier/Directors Staff
John Dickey/Kathleen Dickey

Gold Bricks
Ro Jo Grande/Jeff Jackson

GENERAL FUND

Ella Norris

In Honor of Erin & Aru 
Panwar’s Marriage:
Ralph Joos

In Memory of Walt Mailand:
Ken & Jody Clayton

TRANSPORTATION FUND

Keith & Helen Niemann
Leslie & Joanne Oleson
Jason & Tracy Otto

In Honor of Erin & Aru 
Panwar’s Marriage:
Bill & Pat Garner

In Honor of Don & Sharon 
Perry’s 35th Ann.
Frank & Susie Kroupa
Arnie & Karleen Nelson
Jim & Sandy Parks

In Memory of
Richard Johnson:
Lee & Kathleen Arends
Josephine Mierendorf

Stated Meeting Expirations

Roy J. Long............................ Apr. 17, 2019
James A. Marshall................. Apr. 29, 2019
Bill C. Schroedter.................... May 1, 2019
Augusttine S. Scolaro (Gus)... May 1, 2019
Paul R. Eveland (Pgm 1988)... May 2, 2019

In Memory of 
Gus Scolaro:
Marvin Kovar
Larry & Kathy Courtnage

In Honor of 
John & Pat Wehling’s 
50th Ann:
Dean & Linda Jeanneret
Milton & Barb Leefers

In Honor of Susie Ryan’s 
75th Birthday:
Kenneth & Susan Holstein

In Memory of 
Mark Christensen:
Carol Freeman

In Memory of 
James W. Eggers:
Larry & Kathy Courtnage

In Memory of Bill Sapp:
Donald & Patricia Wilke

In Memory of Roland 
Waite:
Tangier Corvette Club

In Memory of 
Mike Arola:
Dee Marshall
Jan Cade

In Memory of Jack Hill:
Dee Marshall

In Memory of Russell 
Ashley:
Tangier Mobile Nobles
Dee Marshall

In Memory of 
Jim Marshall: 
Mary Marshall
Ed Marshall
Larry & Kathy Courtnage
Jim & Sandy Parks
Kent & Kathryn Morris
Raymond Gehringer
William & Cynthia 
Schneekloth
Raymond Gehringer
Lori, Brad & Shelby 
Graham
Andrew & Stacy Galbraith
Rod & Roseann Fulton
Randy Zerzan
Jennifer & Shawn Liliedahl
Rick & Peggy Marker
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Radosevich
Barb Dreamer
Len & Hazel Nosal
Mark & Ann Willet
Brian Zahm
Lauren & Jan Faist
DiGiacomo Family
John & Laura 
Herbolsheimer
Matt McKeever
Bernie & Maril Hauber
Lori Jane Wildhagen
Marge Sambasile
Rich & Debra Turner
Nancy Chapman
Luanne & Donald Koeppe
Polly Goecke
Gay Pomidoro
Old Chicago-Eagle Run
Rod & Angie Larsen
Ric & Inta Thompson
Clyde & Sue Schulte

SHRINERS 
HOSPITAL FOR 
CHILDREN:

In Memory of Daryle 
Johnson:
John & Karen Collins

In Memory of 
Freeman Sales:
Adam Beckman
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Arbor Shrine
By: Don Larson

The Arbor Shrine Club would like to 
thank everyone who purchased onions for 
their fundraiser. Anyone who feels that they 
have a problem or are not satisfied with their 
order, please contact the person they ordered 
from so it can be corrected.

The parade season has started with the 
first parade on Arbor day, thanks to all that 
attended. Upcoming parades: June 29th, 
Weeping Water – line up at 9:00 am, parade 
at 10:00 am; July 4th, Ralston – line up at 
12:00 noon, parade at 1:00 pm.

Here are some general onion tips. To 
chop an onion without letting it “get away” 
cut it lengthwise in half from root to stem; 
peel. Place the flat cut surface down and 
dice lengthwise several times. Then cut 
crosswise. One medium onion will make 
approximately 1/2 cup chopped onions. If 
peeling onions makes you cry, try doing 
this job under cold running water. Onion 
juice is no problem if you draft your lemon 
squeezer. You’ll find “squeezing” an onion 
twice as fast as grating it. For 1/4 cup or 
more, hold juice over glass measuring cup 
for exact amount.

Arbor Shrine Club Nobles and Ladies 
with birthdays in June are Dean Jeanneret, 
David Linn, and Randy Fleming.

 Arab Patrol
By: Jim Huebner

May was a bit of a slowdown from the 
hectic pace of the start of Spring now that 
our Rib Feed is behind us. Once again thanks 
to everyone from the Patrol, nobles, and 
their ladies for a successful Rib Feed event. 
Crowd could have been bigger but a lot of 
things going on impacted the number of 
Shriners attending. 

The winners of our cash raffle during 
the event were: $250.00 Jim Hockett; 
$100.00 Candy Hock-Stark; $50.00 Jerry 
Nightingale.

On Sunday May 5 the patrol sponsored 
Cole Aniello and his family at the Shrine 
Bowl Dinner. A great event every year and 
Cole is an outstanding young man. We also 
had our “Valentines Dinner” at Charlestons 
that had been postponed by inclement 
weather back in February. 

 Going through some old newsletters I 
found that we have a few notable wedding 
anniversaries for patrol members in May 
that are deserving of mention: 5/24/58 – Len 
and Bev Falk; 5/25/79 – Kirk and Shirley 
Williams; 5/30/81 – Rodger and Marty 
Fawcett. Sorry if I missed any others. Will 
try to include these in future articles.

Looking forward to warm weather and 
parade season. See you around.

 Boone &  Crockett
By: Charlie Binge

June means Parades, Bowl Games and 
Fishing. The Parade season is in full swing. 
Boone & Crockett does not march as a club but 
it’s members are also in other units and clubs and 
are active in the parades. The Blair parade is on 
June 8th, Papillion on June 15th, and the Red 
Oak parade on June 22nd. The Shrine Bowl is on 
Saturday June 1st at the University of Nebraska 
Kearny campus.

Our Spring Turkey hunters did well on the 
opening weekend despite Mother Nature. It was 
hard to get to the hunting area north of Bassett 
but good times were had by all.

Our fishing members are reporting fishing is 
slow right now due to high water levels and the 
fish are scattered. They state they expect it to be 
much better in the near future.

Thanks to the Boone & Crockett members 
who worked the Shrine Hospital Benefit Day. It 
was a cold day and I was informed “two coats 
were not enough to keep warm.” Again, many 
thanks to those who stepped up.

The Boone & Crockett Annual Fish Fry is 
coming up on July 27th. Keep the date open 
for some of the best fish and “fixings” in town. 
Tickets for the feed will be available from club 
members or from the Shrine Center Office. All 
monies Boone & Crockett raises from its Gun 
Raffles, Fish Fry, and Wild Game Feeds goes 
towards purchasing the vans we use to transport 
our kids to the Hospitals.

B&C meets downstairs at the Shrine Center 
the first Thursday of the month at 6:30 pm for 
a short meeting and dinner afterward. The next 
meeting will be on June 6th. Come on down and 
bring a brother to meet our brothers.

THINK MEMBERSHIP - Visit your blue 
lodge and bring a brother into the Shrine.

By: Stanley Garner

Tangier Road Runners made six trips to 
the Shriners Healthcare for Children – Twin 
Cities in April, ferrying six patients thereto. 
Also, three trips were made to Rochester 
to transport two patients to and from there. 
Twelve patients traveled to the Twin Cities 
by family conveyance, and one traveled to 
Chicago similarly. One patient traveled to 
Cincinnati by commercial flight.

April drivers included: J. Riddle, M. 
Waller, A. Penner, M. Dreier, G. Eckert, R. 
Lyon, J. Gathmann, R. Krause, R. Waller, 
D. Robinson, D. Deming, N. O’Donnell, B. 
Garner, C. Crawford, M. Brooks, and M. 
Hatcher.

Thank you, all, for your “patient” driving!

Clowns

By: Scott, AKA “Canon”

Summertime is here… Time to get your 
Clown Faces on. We are looking forward to a 
very busy summer, with parades, trivia night, 
and hosting the June stated meeting. 

Trivia Night, a Clown fundraiser is July 
13th. Doors open at 6:00 pm; Trivia starts 
at 6:30pm. Open to players 10 years old 
and up. Babysitting with be provided. Bring 
your own food – Tea and Lemonade will be 
provided. $10 per person.

June 13th the Clowns will be decorating 
and serving the June “Stated Meeting”. 
Dinner is at 6:15pm, meeting at 7:30pm. 
Babysitting is available.

“Bubby Ball” will be August 10th at 
8:00 am at Werner Park. It is a great time. 
Bring your running shoes, you will get your 
exercise from this gig. 

A huge “Thank you” for all that showed up 
and cleaned the fire truck barn/storage unit. 
We found stuff from when Jimbo was a young 
clown. Great memories! We also found old 
pictures which we are going to have scanned, 
so we never lose those moments. It shows 
that when we come together as a unit, we can 
accomplish anything.

Why did the orange stop in the middle of 
the road? He ran out of juice!

Legion of Honor
By: Jeremy M. Martin P.C. 

I can’t believe that it is already 
June! Where has the time gone!? 
By the time this comes out, Shrine Bowl is 
fast approaching or happening. 

LoH has returned from Moilia in St. Joe 
and helping their LoH celebrate their 75 year 
anniversary. 

If you were unable to get a flag put out in 
time for the Memorial Day flags at the front 
of the Shrine there is plenty of time before 
November. Please talk to your friendly LoH 
rep and we can get you set up. 

With parade season on us, we need the 
help of all our membership to ensure we have 
a great showing at each parade. 

I would like to encourage each and every 
Shriner who is a Veteran to come out and 
check us out. Even if you aren’t a Veteran 
you can still check us out and join if honoring 
our nation’s flags is something near and dear 
to your heart. As always, LoH meets on the 
first Tuesday of the month at 7:00 pm at the 
Shrine downstairs.
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Director’s Staff
By: Mel Morton

In May there were a lot of events and I 
would like to thank everyone that participated 
in the events. What a fun time everyone had 
at the Dueling Pianos, followed up with the 
Shrine Bowl Players banquet, parades, and 
the Beyond the Field Experience. What a 
great time our patients had with the players. If 
you missed this, you missed the true meaning 
of what we support.

June, the sixth month of the year. Wow time 
flies and we have plenty to keep us busy. The 
Shrine Bowl parade and game is on the 1st 
followed right up with Show N Shine on the 
2nd. Then parades: Blair on the 8th, Papillion 
on the 15th, and Red Oak on the 22nd. At the 
end of the month Imperial Session starts on 
the 28th. Plus, we have our regular schedule 
with the stated meeting on the 13th and the 
blood drive on the 15th. Whew, enough to 
make you want to take a breather but July 
will keep this pace up.

This month we celebrate Father’s Day. 
Happy Father’s Day to all of our fathers. 
Some of our fathers either continued or 
started our Shrine traditions. They have led 
us to be upstanding men of our communities 
that support the world’s greatest philanthropy. 
If your father is still living, make sure you 
give him a call or better yet spend the day 
with him. 

A couple of things coming up in the 
future are CSSA in August at Sioux City 
and the lady’s mystery trip for our ladies in 
September. Both will be a great time so mark 
your calendars and watch for information on 
these events.

If you are interested in seeing what the 
Directors Staff is all about, contact any 
Directors Staff member and join us at our 
monthly meeting. We meet on the fourth 
Monday of every month in the lower level the 
Shrine at 7:00 pm, and our ladies meet at the 
same time. Support the divan, other units and 
clubs, your blue lodge, and other masonic 
organizations. And always remember it’s a 
great day to be a Tangier Shriner

By: Queen Karen Clopton

Greetings from Sat-ra 
Temple #59. We have been 
busy with fundraisers and sessions! Our first 
quarter Auction was a big hit! You won’t want 
to miss our next one this winter! Also, our 
card party was a lot of fun with a very nice 
lunch and lots of door prizes. We held our first 
ceremony of initiation for two new members. 
All our officers did an outstanding job! No 
sessions in June and July however, we do 
have two fundraisers: DIVA DAY July 21st 
11:00 am – 4:00 pm with lunch, massages, 
vendors, and much more. Aug 11th is our 
Kids Carnival. This is also our community 
awareness event with the Child Identification 
Program, games, and face painting. We need 
lots of volunteers and donations! Remember, 
we also invite our local Shriners Hospital 
patients, so I hope everyone will help in 
some way. Please contact PQ Angie Huebner 
at 402-699-0213 if you can help. 

Our membership committee has many fun 
things planned. We will be meeting the 3rd 
Thursday of the month at 6:30 pm for dinner/
meeting. Look for more information on 
restaurant locations. We are looking forward 
to engaging our members in fun activities 
and encouraging others to join. Information 
will be posted on upcoming outings for 
members and family. Visit our website 
https://satratemple59.com.

Have a great summer and I hope to see you 
at session or one of our events!

Daughters
of the NileChanters

By: Bernie Hauber

Last month, a quartet of Chanters (the 
“In-Chanters”) sang for Nebraska Order of 
the Eastern Star’s Grand Session in Kearney 
during the installation of Grand Officers on 
May 16. The Chanters will perform at the 
National Sojourners Ladies Luncheon on 
Wednesday, June 5, at the Regency Marriott 
Hotel, 10220 Regency Circle in Omaha. Our 
performance time is about 12:30 pm. 

We all know that Tangier is in the second 
month of parade season. Although the 
Chanters do not march, we support those 
units who participate and are “Proud to be a 
Shriner.” We have often seen how you portray 
our ideals of fun, frivolity, camaraderie, 
patriotism, and philanthropy by putting your 
“best foot forward.” We wish you all the best 
and especially safe travels for those of you 
going to the Shrine Bowl on June 1. 

There was discussion about possible 
Chanter performances this summer (July, 
August and September). These include 
performances at local churches (currently 
August 4, 11, 16, and 25) and other events. 
More specific dates, times, and locations will 
be detailed later. This illustrates that there are 
often public and Masonic Family events, and 
if you want us to sing at such events, your 
request should be received early to verify our 
availability.

 The Chanters are taking a “vacation” 
break from their usual weekly meeting and 
practice schedule in June. We plan to resume 
practice on Monday July 1 in the Main Room 
at the Shrine Center. We usually start practice 
promptly at 7:00 pm. Our membership could 
always use a boost. Any noble with even a 
small interest in singing and a willingness to 
join us should contact any Chanter or leave 
a message at the Shrine Center. That’s my 
update for June.

“There is the happiness which comes from 
creative effort. The joy of dreaming, creating, 
building, whether in painting a picture, 
writing an epic, singing a song, composing a 
symphony, devising a new invention, creating 
a vast industry.” Henry Miller (American 
Author)

Corvette Club
By: John Shanks

Greetings from the Tangier Corvette Club. 
Summer is fast approaching and parade 
season is in full swing. It is great to see 
all of the unit and clubs in the parade line 
up. The car show is coming up at Tangier 
and the Corvette Club always has a good 
showing of cars. Stop down and say hi to 
all of us. As always, we are looking for new 
members. If you know of anyone that would 
be interested, you can contact John Shanks at 
402-689-7375

By: Jim Smith, 
	 Past President

June! We are well into parade season and 
thank you all for turning out and supporting 
and representing Tangier.

The Shrine Bowl game is Saturday June 
1st in Kearney.

The Shrine Hospital Benefits Show N 
Shine is Sunday June 2nd so polish the babies 
up and bring them out.

Vintage Iron

At the May Stated Meeting, 
the Provost Guard 

challenged all Nobles,
Units and Clubs 

to donate to the Tangier 
General Fund. 

The Provost will match any 
General Fund donations up to 

a total of $5,000. 
Please contact Sandy

(402) 392-0404 or email 
sandy@tangiershrine.com,

with your pledge and she will 
inform the Provost & the Divan. 

 
Thank you for your support as 
we work to improve Tangier’s 

bottom line by $10,000!
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Jo De Ra
By: Pat Costello

Fellow Cavaliers, parade season started 
and what a great turnout we had. We met at 
the Cabin before the parade and had a great 
breakfast (they are known for their Eggs 
Benedict) and what fun we had.

At our monthly meeting, we met at the 
Phoenix 370. Karen Reese went out of her 
way to make sure we had the best service. 
She’s a great host and made sure our drinks 
were never empty. We would like to thank our 
Illustrious Potentate, Mike Gardner for the 
round of drinks. Thank you sir. He also gave 
us an update of past functions and future ones. 
They’re looking for more sponsors for the 
Feztival of Trees. If you have a business you 
would like to invite to participate, see PP Jim 
Hirl to get the details. I know that Just Good 
Meat will be again participating. 

We had the privilege of having the wives at 
that meeting. We had great input to make sure 
we have a great social gatherings after the 
parades. More to come in the next newsletter. 

Our next meeting will be on June 3, at 
Tangier Shrine, starting at 6:00. WE NEED 
MEMBERS! Please bring names that could 
be consider a worthy member of our club. 

Adam’s boss pulled up to work in his new 
Mercedes Benz sportscar this morning, and 
I complimented him on it. He stepped out 
of his car, put his hand om my shoulder and 
replied, “Well, if you work hard, set goals, 
stay determined and put in long hours, I can 
get an even better one next year.” 

Until next time.

By: Maxine Lorraine Powers
According to the calendar the first day of 

summer is June 21st. The weather doesn’t go 
by the calendar. I hope you’ve enjoyed the 
warm summer days as I have the past two to 
three weeks.

No chance this month for a three-day 
weekend as there’s no official holiday. Flag 
Day is observed the 14th of June, which 
commemorates the date the official design 
of the American flag was adopted by the 
Continental Congress. While it’s not a national 
holiday, many people display the American 
flag to observe it. Flags are an important part 
of American culture. The Secretary of Defense 
has a flag and the military services have flags. 
Since ancient times, flags have been used for 
many purposes.

We celebrate Father’s Day on Sunday, the 
16th. If you are blessed by still having your 
father, I know you will honor him in an 
appropriate way.

Golden Girls’ monthly noon luncheon 
meeting will be on Tuesday, the 11th. Same 
place – lower level of Tangier Shrine Center. 
Peggy Christensen and Barbara Watson will be 
the hostesses. Golden Girls Peggie Christensen 
and Jeane Morgan will celebrate their birthdays 
this month. Happy Birthday ladies.

The parade season for Tangier Shriners is 
well underway. I hope to see you at one of the 
parades.

Stay well and enjoy the summer.

 Golden Girls
By: Jim Sklenar 
	 - Raban of the Clan

Howdy Cuzins! How ya’ll doin? Thanks 
to everyone that helped out with the 
Ceremonial and the Shrine Hospital Benefit 
Days to make those events so successful 
again this year! 

SAVE THE DATES! - August 17th wese 
haven the 2nd Annual Tangier Hillbilly 
Pool Party and Ceremonial! The event will 
be at Tangier. We’re gonna have fabulous 
door prizes and stuff. Swim suits are 
optional this year (but we prefer you wear 
something)! The vittle fixer has promised 
us delicious food too. So dust off your best 
waterhole wear! This is gonna be a heck of a 
hootenanny! If we have enough candidates, 
we will do degree work. If yer interested in 
becoming a Hillbilly, please call Cheryl in 
the office. So plez mark your calendars and 
help get the word out to all of our Shrine 
friends that ain’t cuzins yet. Let your non-
cuzin friends know about the great things 
the hillbillies do for the Hospitals and 
Transportation Fund. Make sure to tell all 
your friends that this degree also includes 
the Ladies too! The ladies degree team will 
be working day and night practicing. 

Remember – that you only pay one 
time to become a Hillbilly. The $25 dollar 
initiation fee ($50 per couple) is a lifetime 
membership! Plus you’ll get some fabulous 
gifts when you join the Tangier Hillbillies! 
You’ll never ever get a dues notice from us! 
You are invited! And we are only charging 
you folks that’s already in the Hillbillies just 
$10 dollars to attend. What a cheep deal! 
Stay tuned to the Hot Sands for more details. 

Other Dates Ya’ll: 8/17 – Pool Party and 
Ceremonial!; 10/13 – Tangier Hillbilly Chili 
Dump and Ceremonial at Ralph’s Hideout; 
12/28 – Tangier Hillbilly Christmas Party 
and gift exchange.

If you have any ideas you’d like to share, 
please get a hold of one of the HB officers. 
My email is socknroo@frontiernet.net. We 
appreciate your input. Please keep an eye on 
the Hot Sands and computer mail for more 
info on the Spring Ceremonial. 

Sweet Cheeks and I hope you and your 
family is having a great 2019! We are really 
looking forward to seeing ya’ll. Ain’t it 
great to be a hillbilly!

Honor the Cob!

Hillbilly News Hospital Float
By: Mike Donham

Parade season is underway and the Hospital 
Float members are participating with their 
Mini-cars and the float.

June parades begin on June 1 with the 
Shrine Bowl Parade in Kearney and the 
following week in Blair. Plan to attend and 
support Tangier.

A congratulatory note is sent to Noble Don 
Ellis, an honorary member of the Unit for 
receiving his 60 year pin in Masonry at Covert 
Lodge Honor’s night on April 10. We thank 
you Don, for your years of dedicated service to 
the Hospital Float Unit as Secretary/Treasurer.

Coming in July --- The Hospital Float Unit 
will be selling tickets for a Gun Raffle. All 
members will have tickets for sale. Please 
support the unit in this fundraiser.

June Happy Birthday wishes to Noble 
Marvin Kovar and Happy Anniversary wishes 
to Noble Bob and Jackie Brown.

Remember Nobles: Have a Plan – “The 
trouble with many plans is that they are based 
on the way things are now. To be successful, 
your personal plan must focus on what you 
want, not what you have.” - Nido Qubein.

Mo-Ri
By: Steve Bugajny, V/P

Greetings and fond salutations from the 
Mo-Ri members! 

It’s June and the parade season is under 
way. Please make it a point to come to as many 
as you can. Watch the Shriners of Omaha do 
their thing. The big Blair “Gateway to The 
West “ parade will be on Saturday June 8th. 
Always a great time and turnout. We are a bit 
partial to Blair as that is where Mo-Ri got its 
start.

Speaking of Blair, we had a wonderful 
dinner meeting in April at the Blair marina. 
Always excellent food and fellowship. Even 
for an off month we had close to 65 people 
there. Come join us. We love to get together 
roughly once a month at different restaurants 
for quality food and conversation. 

We had a very nice turnout for the Shrine 
Hospital Benefit Day, manning the front 
doors at the Fareway Foods in Elkhorn. Nice 
people at that store. Very accommodating to 
us, while we collect for the Hospitals.

I am hoping you Moms had a super 
Mothers day, and Dads, let’s hope you do as 
well in June.

Peace and good health to you all.
Look us up on tangiershrine.com and click 

Units and Clubs, then Mo-Ri.
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June bugs derive their name from the fact that 
adult June bugs emerge from the soil at the end of 
spring or the beginning of the summer.

The name “June bug” refers to any of the 100 species of beetles 
that are related to the scarabs familiar from ancient Egyptian 
iconography. Other common names for the June bug include “June 
beetle” and “May beetle.” The common June bug is one-half to five-eighths inches long and reddish-
brown in color. Being beetles, they also sport shiny wing covers, called elytra.

Females bury their eggs just below the soil surface. June bug larvae hatch within 3 to 4 weeks 
and feed on grass and plant roots from several months to as long as three years. In spring and early 
summer, these larvae — also known as grubs — grow into pupae. Within 3 weeks, these pupae mature 
into adult June bugs.

Why are they called June Bugs?

By: Captain Joe Burtzel 

Our parade season is well underway and 
boy are the trees and grass looking green 
the day after we drive through. Thank you 
to all of you that have been able to help at 
the parades and set up prior – it really does 
take lots of hands to get the season to run 
smoothly. So please continue to come and 
support the group in any way you can. This 
month we have parades in Blair on June 8th, 
Papillion on June 15th, and Red Oak on June 
22nd, so mark your calendars.

The Shrine Bowl game and parade are 
June 1st, and we hope all can attend. Kearney 
is always a great host and it is a wonderful 
fundraiser for the Shrine Bowl and our kids. 
It is usually a hot one so be prepared for sun 
and fun!

June 2nd is the Shrine Hospital Benefit 
Show N Shine. Please stop out and enjoy 
some beautiful cars and some socializing 
with fellow Shriners and our community. It 
is a great time to see some vehicles that you 
might not see any other time of the year.

There are a lot of events happening this 
summer as always, so make sure to read the 
Hot Sands for dates and times.

I would like to thank Dave Hammond for 
setting up our Kop and Kutie fellowship 
night out, as we went to an Escape Room and 
dinner afterwards. Oh and we all know who 
got out first don’t we guys. Also everyone had 
a great time at Dueling Pianos and Comedy 
Night at the Shrine. It was an action packed 
month!

Let’s not forget about our Father’s this 
month. Time to take our dads out fishing, 
take in a baseball game, or a nice steak dinner 
(hint hint).

By: Ed Thompson

Parade season is here and it got started 
as usual with the Florence Days parade. 
From now until fall we will be working on 
parades most weekends. We appreciate all 
those Provost who turn out to help bring 
some organization to the chaos of lining up 
the parades. The more members we have at 
the parades the more fun and camaraderie we 
enjoy, so come on out to the parades and help 
out. 

In addition to working the parades, it’s 
fireworks season. We will be selling them 
from June 25 through July 4th and we will 
need all the help we can get at the tent. This is 
our 10th year running the stand and it is our 
only fundraiser. It has been very successful 
for us and it is because of all the great help 
we get from our members and the Provost 
Ladies. Please come out and help whenever 
you can. It’s a lot of work, but we also have a 
pretty good time. 

Our Divan is struggling this year with 
budget issues. The Circus not only failed 
to make the money we expected, but it lost 
money. In an attempt to help our leaders with 
the budget challenges they are facing we 
presented a challenge to all the other clubs 
and units at the May stated meeting to make 
a contribution to our temple’s general fund 
and Provost will match their donations up to 
a total of $5,000. At this writing we don’t yet 
know how the challenge has been responded 
to, but we are optimistic that they will meet 
the challenge and we will help raise $10,000 
or more for our general fund for this fiscal 
year.  

Our Divan has gotten a bid to significantly 
upgrade our security system around the 
temple. Our unit will be discussing how 
we can participate in the purchase and 
installation of the system at our upcoming 
meetings. We encourage everyone to attend 
our regular meetings and participate in those 
discussions as well as all the other business 
Provost is involved in. We meet the third 
Thursday of every month at 7:00 pm in the 
lower level of the Shrine. Please join us and 
bring any prospective members to a meeting 
to see what we are all about. 

Provost Mobile Nobles
By: Patrick Smith

June is here, and that means parade season 
is in full swing.

A big thank you goes out to the nobles and 
ladies who met at Larry Drews’ place last 
month to prepare Old 357 for parade season. 
Between recent repairs to the club car and 
your cleanup work, the train is looking as 
good as ever as we hit the road this summer.

Speaking of the train, did you know this 
year marks 50 years of Old 357? A little 
history: 

“The Tangier Mobile Nobles unit was 
established in 1960. The first Mobile Nobles 
train, “Old 357,” came into service in 1970 
after the unit purchased and refurbished a 
replica steam locomotive and passenger car. 
The train has been a hit ever since, and work 
to maintain and upgrade it has been a priority. 
The current passenger car went into service 
in 1981, and the current engine was added in 
2004.”

June is always a busy month for the Mobile 
Nobles and all Shriners. There’s the Shrine 
Bowl in Kearney, and of course a handful 
of other parades. We hope to see you as 
we get out and spread the word about our 
philanthropy.

Be sure to visit your blue lodge and support 
the other clubs and units. Every little bit 
makes a difference!

See you down the tracks.
“Manners go a long way, and they don’t 

cost a dime.”
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 Women’s Auxiliary
By: Jan Moore

As promised in last month’s Hot Sands, 
I will be giving you a report on the general 
meeting of the WGA4Kids. Faye & Dan 
Daniels, Dick and I attended the meeting 
which was held in Minneapolis on April 28-
29. Daryl Finley joined us for the banquet 
on Monday evening, as he was to attend the 
Board of Directors meeting the next day.

FIRST AND FOREMOST: THE 
WGA4KIDS IS NOT DISBANDING. 
No matter what form of healthcare will be 
adopted, there will always be the need for 
wheelchairs. The Shrine does NOT provide 
wheelchairs for the kids. The WGA4KIDS 
provide the chairs and other mobility 
equipment for the children we serve at 
the Minneapolis location. Last year the 
amount of money spent for wheelchairs was 
$99,359; for wheelchair repair, rental and 
orthoses was $31, 856.66. For the hospital 
to provide mobility within the facility the 
WGA spend $24, 044.48. The total for 
wheelchair/mobility equipment that was 
spent was $155,260.14. As you can see that 
is a considerable amount of money. Money 
that all of us have helped to raise in order to 
fund this project. We still need your support. 
Tangier Auxiliary is NOT going away.

Tangier Auxiliary sent $7,475 in donations 
to wheelchair fund directly and another 
$500 in memorial money, which was also 
earmarked for the wheelchair fund. We 
do not send as much money as some but 
more than others. The highest amount 
sent by one auxiliary was $39,642 and the 
lowest was $83. Many of the auxiliaries 
exist with as few as 3 or 4 members. 
The point is, we each can do something. 
When you are giving gifts for birthdays, 
anniversaries or even a remembrance for a 
death, think of the Auxiliary. ALL money 
that is given to us goes directly to the 
wheelchair fund at WGA4KIDS. NONE of 
the money goes to Imperial. REMEMBER 
100% DIRECTLY FOR WHEELCHAIR 
FUND HEADQUARTERED OUT OF 
WGA4KIDS.

As part of the fun, we took four raffle 
baskets and a Christmas quilt to be raffled. 
After drawing for the items we took, two of 
them were then auctioned to raise even more 
money. The wine basket from Iowa was 
auctioned and the person who won the raffle 
bought it back for $105. Her husband was 
overheard as saying “I will wrap this and it’s 
her Mother’s day gift.” The kitchen basket 
we took was raffled and the person who won 

 Women’s Auxiliary Continued

it immediately told us to auction it. When the 
auction for this basket was complete it had 
been raffled and then auctioned four times. 
The first auction went for $90, the second for 
$85, the third for $75 and the final or fourth 
time it sold for $100. Our kitchen basket 
brought a total of $350. The garden basket 
we took was auctioned after the raffle and 
sold for $105. The person with the winning 
bid then decided where the money was to 
go. Each time an auxiliary was named. Of 
course, each auxiliary will end up giving the 
money to the wheelchair fund. In addition 
to the raffle items, we sold three of the wine 
bottle lights, an owl tablet case and a set of 
card holders. With the raffle and the items 
sold we netted about $450 for the wheelchair 
fund.

The can tab fund has done very well and 
has been helpful in funding the wheelchair 
funds. Since its inception 16 years ago the 
amount received from the sale of 54,520 
pounds of aluminum is $35,230.12. In 2018 
5,469 pounds were sold for $3,554,85. The 
lady in charge of this negotiates the price 
and waits for the best price possible before 
selling. The average price received was 65 
cents per pound. The latest development is 
that we can still send the tabs to Minneapolis 
until December. We were glad to hear this 
information as we are only getting 25 cents 
per pound locally. We are thankful for all of 
you that so willingly and faithfully send us 
the tabs you have collected. At our meetings 
we have two or three of our guy members that 
carefully sift through all of the tabs before 
we send them to the recycling center. We find 
many treasures and interesting items in the 
tabs. KEEP THEM COMING PLEASE.

The WGA4KIDS will be accepting items 
until December. This is straight from the 
Chairman of WGA. So what do they need 
and what can we provide? Books for pre-teen 
and teens to read; activity books for younger 
children; colors(24 pack) and coloring 
books; high top or tube socks in bigger sizes 
for teens bright colors and patterns; socks 
for younger kids sizes 4-11; pillow cases 
(standard size) for younger kids (patterns 
that young kids like); gym shorts for young 
kids in sizes x-large through xxlarge in kids 
sizes and m, l , xl and xxl in adult size NO 
METAL OR PLASTIC; hospital gowns NO 
SNAPS OR METAL in l, xl and xxl sizes NO 
PATTERNS ON MATERIAL AND PLEASE 
NO SEE THROUGH MATERIAL; fleece 
blankets are the kids favorites they can be 50 
x50 for young kids and 50 x 60 for the older 
kids Can be tied or sewn kid friendly fleece, 

sports teams, Disney characters, etc.
At the meeting each Auxiliary is required 

to give a report. We also handed them a 
check for $2500 at that time. Just in that 
one 2-hour timeframe the wheelchair fund 
received $39,517.25. We heard how the 
other auxiliaries are raising money and the 
membership of each of the auxiliaries. As 
with all other organizations they are having 
trouble maintaining membership . However 
the good news for Tangier is that in the 
last year we have gained 12 new members! 
HOORAY. About six of these folks are 
coming to meetings and are infusing us with 
new ideas and enthusiasm. Way to go!

Many of you are wondering what the new 
healthcare system will look like when it is a 
done deal. Well, at this time it is not done, 
but the directors are working very hard 
and diligently on finalizing the end result. 
At this time the plan is to have a clinic in 
Minneapolis with many outreach clinics in 
the area that we serve, the upper Midwest. 
The directors gave us several locations that 
are being considered and Omaha is one 
of those cities. Telemedicine will be a big 
part of the picture; by using this tool the 
physicians in the outreach clinics can directly 
communicate with our Shrine physicians and 
actually see the patient. This will eliminate 
the need for the patient and family to travel 
great distances for the initial contact. In the 
future, there may be the possibility of Shrine 
physicians going to the outreach areas and 
performing surgeries at a hospital that we 
would partner with in the local outreach 
area. In Minneapolis we partner with Gillette 
Hospital for Children so that our Shrine 
physicians can do the necessary surgery. This 
is a time of change and challenge and until 
the directors can get it finished, we will all 
need to be supportive and understanding of 
the great amount of time and thought that is 
going into this new model of healthcare. As 
a personal aside, I would like to thank Past 
Potentate Daryl Finley, Tangier’s hospital 
representative and treasurer for the directors, 
for all the time, travel and caring he gives for 
the kids we serve. 

I know that this is a long report, but I feel 
that it will help you to understand what is 
needed, what we can do and what some of the 
changes may be. Hang in there, we will get 
to the end and when we do it will be a more 
efficient, cost effective, and yet a better way 
to treat the kids that we care so deeply about. 

Until next time, be kind to one another and 
I will talk with you again next month. 
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By: Tom Erickson

I’m happy to say that the Fish Fry was 
a big success and we served over 500 
dinners between the dining room and the 
drive-through, a significant increase from 
last year. I’d like to thank the members 
of the Fish Fry committee: Commander 
Rob Kuhl, Bruce Arb and his Lady Ruth, 
Jan Cade, Dave Robinson, Greg Hess, 
Rob Mead, and Illustrious Sir Don Perry. 
Dave Robinson did a fantastic job with 
both traffic flow and directing the drive-
through. Rob Mead brought on desserts 
via the Job’s Daughters. Greg did a great 
job of running our outside fryers. Dean 
Abel and his Lady Judy for helping both 
Thursday night and all day Friday. Tim 
Bernet for helping Friday morning and 
his work in the kitchen. Illustrious Sir Jim 
Hirl, Chuck Ploughman, and Illustrious 
Sir Charlie Marchand for doing a fantastic 
job frying the fish and fries. Leann Norton, 
Jeri Fleming, Don Streeter, Gary Shepard, 
Paul Gonzales, Rich Higgins, Robert, Mac, 
McManigal, LaMar Lind, Bill German, 
and Lenny Begley for working the drive-
through and serving line. Chuck Anderson, 
whose daughters and their friend did 
a fantastic job with the 50-50, Kenny 
Patrick, and Ray for also helping with the 
50-50 and as greeters. Arnold Nelson and 
Dean Abel for greeting and selling tickets. 
I’d like to thank the following Ladies for 
their work in the main room attending to 
our guests; Rob Kuhl’s Lady Lisa, Bill 
German’s Lady Colleen, Ray’s Lady 
Kathy, Lenny’s Lady Arleen, Arnie’s Lady 
Karleen, Greg Hess’s Lady Lisa, Don 
Brinkman’s Lady Jean, Mac’s Lady Lesley, 
Don Streeter’s Lady Marcy, Charlie’s Lady 
Connie, Becky Parks, and Gary Shepard’s 
Lady Janelle. Dave Muller, my Lady Kim, 
along with Dean Nelson’s Lady Linda ran 
the beer bucket cart. Dave Treadway and 
his Lady for coming out to help Thursday 
and Friday. Dean Nelson for working the 
crowd. Lastly and also very important the 
bartenders Michelle and Angie. This event 
couldn’t work without all of your time 
and contribution to the success of our unit 
and this is why we have the best unit in 
Tangier.

The Shrine Bowl game is just about here 
I’d like to thank the unit members who 
came out for the players dinner on Sunday 
May 4th to help serve, have dinner with a 
player and his family, and or clean up. I 
hope to see you in Kearney for the game 
or at a parade soon.

www.JustGoodMeatOmaha.com

CALL US TODAY
402-339-7474
84th & “J” Street

Graduations • Bar and Bat Mitzvahs • Christenings Anniversary Parties
Birthdays Holiday Events • Sporting Events • Family Reunions • 

Company Parties & more.

Kick off the 4th of July
with our

Homemade Sausages
$3.69 lb.

Italian & Bratwurst
Bacon Cheese
Apple Bacon

Jalapeno Cheese……and more
Homemade All Beef Dogs.......$5.99 lb.
Ground Beef Patties...............$3.99 lb.
Bacon Wrapped Filet – 7 oz..$5.00 ea.
T-Bone Steak............................$8.99 lb.
Porterhouse Steak.................$9.99 lb.
Top Sirloin................................$6.99 lb.

SERVING OMAHA
SINCE 1959
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Tangie r Annua l P icn ic
is cance l le d for th is ye ar
However,
We have been invited to 
attend the  Scottish Rite Picnic
Aug 18 at Cooper Farm Between 
2:00 - 5:00.  • Cost is $5 per person

No Alcoho l Al lowed at Coope r Farm
P le ase Ca l l Tangie r Of f ice for Re se r vat ions

Happy	Birthday	America	
Celebrate	the	4th	of	July	

With	Fireworks	from	

Ka-Boomers	Half	Price	Fireworks	Stands	at	

The Papio Bowl in  Papillion 
(204 East Lincoln Street) 

Fireworks Stand Run By  
Tangier Provost Shriners 
June 25 through July 4 

(10:00 AM - 10 PM daily except July 4, 10 AM - 6 PM)	
Proceeds are for the benefit of the Tangier Provost club. Contributions are not tax deductible.	
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KMac:Clients:Tangier Folder:	Hot	Sands:Hot	Sands	2019:06_June_HotSands_2019:Articles June	2019:Membership	Goals	2019_April.xlsx,	5/15/19

20
We	did	not	have	any		New	Nobles	for	May

Unit	Name 2019	Goal YTD Club	Name 2019	Goal YTD
Arab	Patrol 2 1 Arbor	Shrine 2 1
Band 2 1 Boone	&	Crockett 4 1
Chanters 2 Botna	Valley 1
Clowns 3 Computer	Club 1 1
Cycle	Patrol 1 Corvette	Club 3
Directors	Staff 5 Crescent 2
Greeters 2 Fremont 1
Hospital	Float 2 Mo	Ri 1
Jo	De	Ra 2 North	Bend	 2 1
Keystone	Kops 4 Oasis 1
Legion	of	Honor 3 2 Past	Masters 2
Mobile	Nobles 5 1 Pirates 2
Motor	A 2 Racers 3
Motor	B 2 Ritual	Divan 1
Provost	Guard 4 1 Road	Runners 2
Roadsters	II 2 Sand	Hills 3
Shrine	Bowl 4 Vintage	Iron 3

Wise	Ashes 3
Yoshi 3 1

6 Club	Total 40 5
Past	Potentates 3 2
Trustees 3
Divan 7 1

Unit	Total 47 
Ill	Sir	Mike	Gardner	has	changed	
our	membership	goal	total for	
this	year	let's	all	work together	
to	meet	his	goal!!

Tangier	2019	Total 100 14

We	all	
are	on	
the		
M	
E	
M	
B	
E	
R	
S	
H	
I	
P	

Team	in		
2019!	

This	

2019	Tangier	Shrine	Membership	Goals

BLOOD DRIVE 
June 15

9:00AM - 3:30PM
Tangier Shrine

ATTENTION 
ALL 

NOBLES, UNITS 
& CLUBS:
Donations are needed.

Tangier needs to buy 3 new 
computers for the office staff.

Also, we are getting a new 
security camera system for the

building and the outside.
Please contact a divan member

if you can help.
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Scottish Rite
Masonic Center
Calendar of Events

CHECK THE DATE

For Many Events At Scottish Rite Masonic Center
If you prefer you can register online:

www.scottishriteomaha.org 
Click on “Events Calendar”, the month, scroll down to find 

an event, “View Details”, and finally “Register & Pay”.  
Call the office if you have questions, 402-342-1300

June 2	 Broadway Show: Miss Saigon  
1:00 pm

June 8	 Knights of St. Andrew meeting  
9:00 am

June 12	 RiteCare Classic Golf Benefit  
11:00 am

June 23	 WalkRite for RiteCare  
10:30 am

BE SURE TO SUPPORT YOUR BLUE LODGE 
AND ALL APPENDANT BODIES!

Omaha York Rite
Dates to Remember

Omaha York Rite
DATES TO REMEMBER

June 7	 Mt. Calvary Commandery #1 Meeting 
7:30 pm, PMC

June 10	Omaha Chapter #1 Royal Arch Masons 
7:30 pm, BenMC

June 10	Plattsmouth York Rite Meeting  
7:30 pm, PlatML

June 12	Florence Chapter #61 RAM Pot Luck 
Dinner 6:30 pm, Meeting 7:30 pm, PMC

June 20	Omaha Council #1 Cryptic Masons  
7:00 pm, Bellevue MC

BUS TRIP 
to the Shriners Hospital 

ST. LOUIS 
Sept. 27 & 28

The St. Louis Hospital is having an 
Open House. We will have room for 

45 people on the bus. Will leave 
Friday, Sept. 27th at 7:00 a.m. 

and return on Saturday, Sept. 28 
around 9:00 p.m. More details will 

follow in July Hot Sands

ST. LOUIS

We are always on the lookout 

for good photos of all the nobles 

and ladies for our WebFez 

Membership System.

Please stop by the 
office and have 
Cheryl snap a pic.
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NOBLE OF 
THE MONTH

January 2019
Ed Mummey

February 2019
Charles “Chuck” Sohm

March 2019
Jim Turpen

April 2019
Jim Jacobson 

Hospital Patient 
Referral Telephone Number 

Please use 
612-596-6105 
instead of the 
800 number. 

May 2019Bob Duff
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Festival of Trees Sponsors to Date

Date Location Line Up Time Start Time Oasis Line Up Location

01-Jun-2019 (Sat)
Shrine Bowl 
(Kearney)

9:00:00 AM 10:00:00 AM None
Tangier will line-up on W Railroad St, between 2nd Ave. 

and 5th Ave.  Enter the area from 5th Ave.

08-Jun-2019 (Sat) Blair 11:30:00 AM 1:00:00 PM Blair Marina Veterans Memorial Ball Park, Hwy 75 and Butler St.

15-Jun-2019 (Sat) Papillion 1:00:00 PM 2:00:00 PM Tangier
On the North side of 4th St. a half block back from 84th 

and go back as far as needed

22-Jun-2019 (Sat) Red Oak, IA 9:30:00 AM 10:30:00 AM Elks Lodge
3rd and Linden St (Parking lot, after Fire Dept.). Need 

cones to reserve parking the train at the oasis.

04-Jul-2019 (Thur) Ralston 12:00:00 PM 1:00:00 PM Tangier
S. 82nd from Lakeview St. to Q St. Enter from L St. on S. 

77th St. 

14-July-2019 (Sun) Fremont 12:30:00 PM 1:30:00 PM
Fremont Shrine MLC 

Parking Lot
Fremont Shrine MLC Parking Lot

27-Jul-2019 (Sat) Gretna 9:30:00 AM 10:30:00 AM American Legion American Legion

TANGIER SHRINE Parades 2019

SPONSOR	 THEME             
Anthony’s Steakhouse....................................................................................... An Italian Christmas
Burton Plumbing........................................................................................................................... TBD
Cohen & Kellys Lounge/Dubliner Pub..........................................................................................Irish
Daughters of the Nile, Sat Ra Temple #59..............................................................Snow Princesses
Demings, The........................................................................................................ Country Christmas
Eakes Office Solutions.................................................................................................................. TBD
Hirl Catering....................................................................................................................... Fun Things
Horton, Axon (Family of Friends).................................................................. A Family Fun Christmas
Just Good Meat............................................................................................................................Meat
Keast Motors / JP Lumber................................................................ Powering through the Holidays
Kliment, Huebner, Knickman.....................................................................................Snow Much Fun
Mid-America Center..................................................................................................................... TBD
Miloma Lodge #328................................................... Building Good Character One Block at a Time
Omaha Artists, Inc....................................................................................................... The Artful Tree
Omaha Storm Chasers.....................................................................Omaha Storm Chasers/Baseball
Sara Haley Freelance Services................................................................... Christmas in the Kitchen
Schwarz & Associates.................................................................................................................. TBD
State Farm - Kyle Iske.................................................................................................................. TBD
Stoffers Family................................................................................................... Family Togetherness
Tangier Arab Patrol....................................................................................................................... TBD
Tangier Corvette Club...................................................................................................................cars
Tangier Directors Staff.................................................................................................... Harry Potter
Tangier Divan................................................................................................................................ TBD
Tangier Fremont SC...................................................................................................................... TBD
Tangier Legion of Honor............................................................................................................... TBD
Tangier Mo Ri................................................................................. A Night Out with Cash and Cards
Tangier Mobile Nobles.............................................................................. Boogie Woogie Choo Choo
Tangier Motor B............................................................................................................................ TBD
Tangier Shrine Bowl..................................................................................................................... TBD
Tangier Vintage Iron..................................................................................................................... TBD
Tangier Wise Ashes.....................................................................................................Liquor & Cigars
Waite Home Services.................................................................................................................... TBD
Woodhouse Ford........................................................................................................................... TBD
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2020 Tangier Potentates Trip
Chief Rabban Allen Smith And His Lady Vicki 

Would Like to Invite All Tangier Shrine Members, Their Families & Friends
To Join Them on an All-Inclusive Resort Vacation. 

  Resort Package includes:
 Roundtrip airfare-with just one stop

 Transportation to resort and back to Airport 
  6 nights/7 days accommodations

All meals, All beverages, 24-hour bar with food and drinks, 

 and the time of your life!
Travel Arrangements by: 

Becky Rutherford 402-390-0909 
Vacation Superstore
5316 South 132nd Street Omaha 
Becky@etravelomaha.com    

April 4 – 10, 2020
5 Star Luxury, Adults Only Resort
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Tangier Shrine Presents
3rd Annual

Please Contact the Tangier Office for Table Reservations and Ticket Purchases

Saturday, July 20th

Doors Open 5:30      Show Starts 7:00 

$15 Per Person 
Advance Sales-Table of 8 for $100.00 

“Proceeds are for the benefit of Tangier Shrine Center, Payments are not deductible as charitable contributions” 

Male Comedy Dance RevueMale Comedy Dance Revue
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The bus will leave Tangier Shrine Center 
at 4pm on Friday Sept. 6 
and return to the Center 

on Sunday, Sept. 8 at noon.

Several stops & various activities for 
some fun entertainment.

$55 for your seat on the bus
Hotel rooms are $69.99 plus tax

Please contact the Sandy in the office to reserve your seat.

There is room for 50 guests. 
“More details to come in each upcoming Hot Sands issues”

Please join First Lady Pam on a 

Mystery Tour 
September 6-8
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* CSSA 2019 * 
CENTRAL STATES SHRINE ASSOCIATION 

ANNUAL CONVENTION 
SIOUX CITY, IA. 

 

August 22 – August 24, 2019 (Thursday, Friday & Saturday) 
MARINA INN HOTEL & CONFERENCE CENTER 

385 East 4th Street, South Sioux City, NE 
Phone – 402-494-4000 

Tangier will make all arrangements for your room  
The cost PER COUPLE for the room (double occupancy), registration and  

               (hospitality at the hotel) for Thursday through Saturday are as follows: 
 
     $367.00 - Standard - Two Queen Beds  

 
King – One King Bed 
 

        $60.00 – Registration & Hospitality per Couple 
         
 
Total - $427.00 – Includes Room, Registration & Hospitality per Couple 
 
All rooms have a mini fridge.  
 
Ladies Lunch - TBA  
 

Members attending will pay Tangier directly 
A $100 deposit is due by June 15, 2019 with the balance due by Aug 1, 2019 

 
You may pay by cash or check. Also, credit card by calling Sandy at 402-392-0404 or stopping by 

the Shrine Center Monday through Friday 8:00 am – 4:00 pm 
A credit card will need to be presented to the hotel upon check in for incidentals. 

 
The rooms are available for the same rate for two days before and two days after, based on 

availability. 
Please fill out the following information and submit with your payment. 
 
 

Name:______________________________________________________  Unit/Club:___________________ 

Lady:________________________________________ Ladies Lunch? Yes________ No_________ 

Address:_________________________________________________ City:___________________________  

State:__________ Zip:______________ Best phone to contact:___________________________________ 

Room Type:   Standard _________________________       King______________________________ 

Arrival Date:____________________________ Departure Date:___________________________________ 

Payment Type and Amount_________________________________________________________________ 
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1.	 Goose Island IPA-A hop lover’s dream with a fruity aroma, set off by a dry malt middle,  
and long hop finish.* *************************************************************

2. 	Infusion Vanilla Bean Blonde • Our crisp Blonde with Madagascar Bourbon Vanilla Beans. 
Made with 2 row, Crystal 10, Crystal 20 with Saaz, and Tettnang hops.********************

3.	 Malibu Bay Breeze • Let’s think beaches! Malibu Coconut Rum, Pineapple and Cranberry 
juices. Garnished with a S2•25 cherry. Kick your feet up and relax with this one!***********

4. 	Cuba Libre - One of the oldest drinks in the bar business. $2•25 Bacardi Rum and Cola.  
Served with a lime. A timeless favorite!**********************************************

5. 	Tequila Sunrise • Our final drink takes you a little “South of the border”. Jose Cuervo  
Tequila, Orange juice $2.25 and Grenadine. Garnished with a cherry. A delicious delight, 
anytime of the day! **************************************************************

8.	 Vegas Bomb - One of the most popular shots worldwide since its introduction! The perfect 
mixture of Crown Royal, s4.oo Malibu Rum, Peach Schnapps and Red Bull.  
One won’t be enough!*************************************************************

$2.00

$2.00

$2.25

$2.25

$2.25

$4.00

Prices below are good Fridays & Saturdays, 5 PM to 11 PM.

Tangier Lounge June
Weekend Drink Specials!

This month’s “Bonus 7th Special” will be $1 Bud Light
draws from 8:00-10:00 PM, on Saturday, June 22nd.

Lets Celebrate Summer

The various teams below are looking for volunteers to help.  
Please talk to the office if you want to work on any of these teams.  

Jim Hirl and John Golden appreciate all the help we can get.
• Trees/Sponsors • Raffle • Activities • Advertising/Promotion • 

Café • Décor/Setup • Kitchen/Food • Office/Clerical

The Feztival is now under 180 days away. 
We have 33 Tree Sponsors signed up.

Help us find more businesses or groups to sponsor a tree.
If you sponsored a tree last year and want to do it again, please sign up.
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May 16, 2019

After a great deal of planning and searching, 
we plan to move to a new building in the City 
Place Development in Woodbury, Minnesota, 
an eastern suburb of St. Paul, Minnesota, by 
the summer of 2020. This move is a step in 
our transition to an outpatient clinic model. 
Construction of our new site will begin later this summer and continue into the middle of next year. Our 
current site will be sold as we transition to the new site. 
Ease of highway access, proximity to other local area amenities, first floor access and the opportunity to design 
and build out space, incorporating the knowledge gained from 96 years of service, were all elements that 
influenced the selection of the site and the timing of this transition. Developing a new site is a special opportunity 
to create a patient-centered environment for the modern era. The new Shriners Healthcare for Children - Twin 
Cities clinic will continue to serve children from a seven-state service area. 
Shriners Healthcare for Children’s new facility will allow staff to provide a wide range of services for children with 
orthopaedic conditions including:

	 •	 Clinic Services: providing a family-centered, team approach to care. Patients will see specialty physicians, 
nurses, therapists and other pediatric-trained specialists in an environment designed for children.

	 •	 Child Life: providing families with support during appointments through play and anxiety coping activities. 
The Child Life program also offers over twenty (20) camps and programs to meet the physical and 
emotional needs of children with orthopaedic conditions.

	 •	 Radiology: providing standard x-ray service as well as EOS, which provides 3-D, fullbody imaging with up 
to 85 percent lower radiation.

	 •	 Rehabilitation: providing physical and occupational therapy to help children build skills, strength and 
mobility needed for everyday activities.

		  • Scoliosis Specific Exercise - a specialized physical therapy program that uses exercises, stretching and 
breathing to improve a patient’s scoliotic posture.

	 •	 Orthotics and Prosthetics: offering orthotic and prosthetic services specifically for children, including 
upper and lower extremity prosthetic care, scoliosis bracing and a broad spectrum of pediatric orthotic 
services.

	 •	 Telehealth: including telehealth capabilities that enable video connection to other remote sites across the 
region, creating more opportunities for access to children in need of pediatric orthopaedic services. This 
capability enhances Shriners Hospitals for Children’s reputation as the largest network of specialized 
pediatric orthopaedic and burn telehealth sites in the world.

	 •	 Surgery Services: All surgeries will be performed by Shriners Healthcare for Children
		  - Twin Cities physicians at Gillette Children’s Specialty Healthcare in St. Paul, Minnesota, or other pediatric 

hospitals.

We are excited to care for children with orthopaedic needs well into the future in a brand new facility and we 
appreciate your support in doing so.

Sincerely, 

Charles C. Lobeck 
Administrator 
Shriners Healthcare for Children -Twin Cities 

P.P. Roger J Robinson 
Chairman, Board of Governors 
Shriners Healthcare for Children -Twin Cities 

This image is a rendering of our new building, as it is not built yet.

Shriners Healhtcare
for ChildrenTM –––Twin Cities
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Shriners Healthcare brings a brand new camp to Nebraska. 
Say hello to some summer fun! Experience canoeing, 
archery, swimming, and fishing! Don’t forget the campfire 
songs and s’mores! Get ready for a weekend of being goofy, 
getting your hands dirty, making memories and having so 
much fun!

Friday, July 5th Sunday, July 7th 
Dropo� 2:30 pm  Pickup 11:00 am

Eastern Nebraska 4-H Center
21520 W Highway 31
Gretna, NE  68028

RSVP Soon! Space is limited!
Maureen Johnston:  mjohnston@shrinenet.org  or  612 718 2311

CAMP EXPLORE
NEBRASKANEW

!

Kids ages 7 - 12  
Must be independent in self-care activities.
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At D.A. Davidson, we believe there is only one way to 
navigate through the wealth of financial services options: 

STRAIGHTFORWARD. 
We offer clear strategies with smart, personalized solutions 
that match your goals and show you the path to achieve them. 

450 Regency Parkway, Suite 400
Omaha, NE  | zahminvestmentgroup.com

Brian Zahm
Senior Vice President,

Financial Advisor
(402) 392-7885

Matt Johnson
Associate Financial Advisor

(402) 392-7809

THE ZAHM
INVESTMENT GROUP
Advisors with D.A. Davidson & Co. member SIPC

INVESTMENTS
RETIREMENT PLANNING
WEALTH MANAGEMENT

“Let Us Show You How Home 
Remodeling is Supposed To Be”

Chad and Kory grew up Elkhorn in the 80’s riding big wheels together. Now 
they have traded in their big wheels for Black Carp’s Trucks and remodeling 
homes in the Omaha Metro Area. 

Keeping homeowners happy, comfortable, and informed is an integral part of 
our business practices. We are a locally homegrown business that will be here 
for you when you need us and make your remodeling experience an enjoyable 
and affordable one that you will be able to enjoy for years to come. With Carp’s 
you get the advantages of a large one-stop shop with the customer service you 
might find at a smaller company. We started with one man and an idea of how, 
to do things the right way the first time around. 

Our customers contact us when they want to deal with one company that 
can take care of all of their service and project needs. 

We don’t profit by overcharging and getting cheap labor and moving on to 
the next project. We believe that it is vital to have homeowners involved in 
every step of the process.

• ROOFING / ALL TYPES • SIDING / JAMES HARDIE /VINYL 
• GUTTERS / LEAFFREE • DECKS • WINDOWS • PAINTING

17804 Storage Rd., Unit A, Omaha  • info@carpsomaha.com 

Chad Carpender - President 
402-651-1493

www.carpsomaha.com 

Every home has 
a story to tell. 
What’s yours?

402-639-8558  |  omahamoveshere.com/blog
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www.edwardjones.com
 Member SIPC

Gary S Unger 
Financial Advisor

8104 S 96th Street Suite 3 
La Vista, NE 68128-2753 
402-592-1447
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www.edwardjones.com
 Member SIPC

Gary S Unger 
Financial Advisor

8104 S 96th Street Suite 3 
La Vista, NE 68128-2753 
402-592-1447
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www.edwardjones.com
 Member SIPC

Gary S Unger 
Financial Advisor

8104 S 96th Street Suite 3 
La Vista, NE 68128-2753 
402-592-1447
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The Experts in Men’s Health

•	Custom ED Treatments, 99% Effective
•	Low Testosterone Treatments
•	Non-Surgical Penile Enhancements
•	NeoGraft Hair Restoration
•	Private Exam Rooms 
•	Confidential Consultations
•	Guaranteed & Immediate Results

We Can Help When the Pills Fail!

Join the thousands of patients who are no longer suffering 
because they had the courage to call NuMale Medical Center.

402-807-2002 • www.NuMale.com
Call or Visit Us Online Today!
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Trusted Service. Sound Advice. Fast Decisions.

GreatWesternBank.com     402.952.6000
©2015, Great Western Bank

Medicare Supplement
Individual Health Insurance
Dental Protection
Life Insurance

Established in 2001, GoldKey Consulting 
specializes in the senior market, working 
with and educating people who are turn-
ing 65 or just coming into Medicare for 
the first time.
We take the time to explain ALL of your 
options and help you pick a plan that’s 
right for your individual needs.

4602 N 192nd Terrace Cir.  Elkhorn, NE 68022
Toll Free: (866) 630-0191 Fax: (402) 498-8392 

Email: goldkey2@cox.net

Local service.

GRETNA  
INSURANCE AGENCY

Jeff Mann, Shrine Member
 402.332.0000

Great insurance.
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Residential & Commercial
LICENSED • INSURED • BONDED

NO JOB TOO SMALL!!

DAVID E. ANDERSON

Business: 553-1565
Fax: 553-3014

1707 N. 42 St., #17 • Omaha, Ne 68111

DAVID’S ELECTRIC

“The Agency That Works For You.”  

 

Rob Kuhl 
(402) 932-9293

2809 S 125th Ave., Suite 284 
Omaha, NE 68144 

www.MonclairInsuranceGroup.com

Don Kroupa Ins. Agency
Specializing in All Types of Insurance

402.895.1030
kroupains@dkia.omhcoxmail.com

12865 Deauville Dr.
1 Blk. So. of 129th & Q St.

Omaha, NE 68137-3293
Fax: 402.895.1118

SHRINER PARADE FAVORITE

All Terrain Scooters
3 or 4 wheeled
Variety of size
and weight limits
Large selection
of scooter
accessories

Omaha

Fremont

4924 Center St.
 (402) 315­1930

424 West 23rd St.
(402) 727­1070

Visit our in store display

Shrine Members
 Tim Mendoza & 
Todd Davison 
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HEAFEY HEAFEY HOFFMANN

DWORAK  &  CUTLER
M O R T U A R I E S  A N D  C R E M A T O R Y

(402) 391-3900 Our Legacy Of
Service Continues…

www.heafeyheafey.com

WEST CENTER ROAD CHAPEL 
7805 West Center Rd. • 402-391-3900

16TH & VINTON STREET CHAPEL
2466 South 16th St. • 402-346-1144

BELLEVUE MEMORIAL CHAPEL
2202 Hancock St., Bellevue • 402-291-5000

• Advanced Funeral Planning Professionals
•Cremation • Spacious Facilities

Looking For A Diamond?

See Bob Malashock at 
Malashock Jewelry. As a Certified 
Gemologist with the American 
Gem Society and a fellow Mason, 
Bob will ensure you get the most 
for your money.

Most importantly, Bob will make 
sure you understand the real 
way diamonds are priced so that 
you are certain to choose the 
stone thats right for you or your 
immediate family member.

Please call Bob to set up an 
appointment or stop in during our 
normal store hours.

Don’t forget to mention that you 
are a fellow Mason to receive your 
special price.

Village Pointe South
16811 Burke Street

(402) 496-9990
 Email: masonic@malashocks.com
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www.MrEdsFlags.com
Store 800-721-3524

Fax 712-323-3609
19278 Conifer Lane

Council Bluffs, IA. 51503

DEAN
712-323-7095

FORMERLY PRUITT OUTDOOR POWER

YOUR OUTDOOR POWER 
SUPERSTORES

LAWNMOWERS | SNOWBLOWERS | TRIMMERS
BLOWERS | CHAINSAWS | GENERATORS FOR HOME & BUSINESS

RICH ALMGREN

GRETNA | 21611 PLATTEVIEW RD | 68028 | 402.332.5577
TYSOUTDOORPOWER.COM

OMAHA | FORMERLY PRUITT | 4524 LEAVENWORTH ST | 68106 | 402.556.1610

Available on 
our website!

Hot Sands Newsletter

www.tang iershrine.com
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2019 UNITS & CLUBS MEETINGS                                      2019 UNITS & CLUBS MEETINGS                                      

KMac:Clients:Tangier Folder: Hot Sands:Hot Sands 2019:02_Feb_HotSands_2019:Articles Feb 2019:Unit and Club Meeting and Divan Rep 2019_180109.xlsx, 1/19/19

UNITS TIME MEETING DATE LOCATION CONTACT PHONE DIVAN REP
Arab	Patrol 7:00	P.M. 2nd Monday Tangier Barry Higgins 402-212-1169 Dave Robinson
Band 7:00	P.M. 4th Thursday Tangier Keenan Dornan 402-982-9671 Ron Barber
Chanters 7:00	P.M. Every Monday Tangier Joe Work 402-660-8576 Travis Drews
Clowns 6:30	P.M. 1st Friday Tangier Scott Straley 208-921-4811 Paul Gonzales
Cycle	Patrol 6:30	P.M. 1st Monday Various Phil Stier 402-670-8069 Ron Barber
Directors	Staff 7:00	P.M. 4th Monday Tangier Randy Behounek 402-210-4995 Bob Schapp
Greeters 6:30	P.M. 2nd Tuesday Farmhouse Ranilo Perez 402-917-2430 Paul Gonzales
Hospital	Float 5:30	P.M. 3rd Saturday Various Todd Davison 402-968-7396 Wade Ridout
Jo	De	Ra 6:30	P.M. 1st Monday Various Steve Reese 402-333-0807 I S Mike Gardner
Keystone	Kops 7:30	P.M. 2nd Friday Tangier Josh Madsen 402-740-2193 Al Smith
Legion	of	Honor 7:00	P.M. 1st Tuesday Tangier Richard Moore 712-242-8478 Travis Drews
Mobile	Nobles 11:00A.M 1st Saturday Tangier Freddie Clopton 402-651-8631 Jordan Black
Motor	A 6:30	P.M. 1st Monday Various Steve Hurlbutt 402-681-2494 Ralph Joos Jr PP
Motor	B 6:00	P.M. 1st Monday Tangier Chuck Cline Jr 402-321-2511 Bob Schapp
Oriental	Band 7:00	P.M. 1st & 2nd Monday Various Vern Gibson 402-669-6212 Freddie Clopton
Provost	Guard 7:00	P.M. 3rd Thursday Tangier John Schnepel 402-917-7432 Al Smith
Roadster	II 7:00	P.M. 3rd Wednesday Fremont Lodge Jerry Nielsen 402-721-2785 All
Shrine	Bowl 7:00	P.M. 2nd Tuesday Various Rob Kuhl 402-672-4925 Steve Elliott

CLUBS TIME MEETING DATE LOCATION CONTACT PHONE DIVAN REP
Arbor 7:00	P.M. Last Tuesday Nebraska City Various Kiel VanderVeen 402-209-0555 Bob Schapp
Boone	&	Crockett 6:30	P.M. 1st Thursday Tangier PP Charlie Lovell 402-707-9751 Bill German
Botna	Valley 6:30	P.M. 4th Tuesday Various Jay DeYoung 712-370-1477 All
Cabiri 11:30A.M. Quarterly Gorat's Greg Hadcock 402-510-0018 Ralph Joos Jr PP
Corvette	Club 6:00	P.M. 2nd Monday Tangier John Shanks 402-689-7375 Al Smith
Demolay 7:00	P.M. 3rd Tuesday Tangier Mike Stuhr 402-250-3563 Jeremy Martin
Dungeoneers 7:00	P.M. Last Thursday Tangier Jonathan Paz 402-212-7861 All
Fremont 6:30	P.M. Last Monday Various Phil Stier 402-670-8069 Steve Elliott
Hillbilly	Clan	98 Varies Ralph's Place Jim Sklenar 402-960-7282 Ralph Joos Jr PP
Kruzin	Kushions 7:00	P.M. 3rd Wednesday Tangier Card Room Dave Workman 402-651-9483 Bill German
Mo	Ri 6:30	P.M. 3rd Thursday Various Randy Jaccaud 402-884-2988 All
North	Bend 8:00	P.M. 4th Wednesday Morris Bluff Legion Hall Ken Streff 402-469-3807 Travis Drews
Oasis 7:30	P.M. 3rd Tuesday Schuyler Terry Scheunemann 402-615-0243 Dave Robinson
Past	Masters 6:30	P.M. Quarterly Various Mel Morton 402-659-6324 Bryan Deming
Pickup	Truck		Club 7:00	P.M. 2nd Tuesday Tangier Charlie Beasor 402-290-7701 Jeremy Martin
Pirates 6:30	P.M. 4th Monday Tangier Eric Hadcock 402-990-7909 Paul Gonzales
Racers 7:00	P.M. 2nd Monday Tangier Reginald Boyer 402-468-5532 Ron Barber
Ritual	Divan Varies Brett Bennett 785-925-1206 All
Road	Runners 12:00	N 2nd Saturday Tangier James Ryan 402-505-0902 Bryan Deming
Sandhills Varies Jeremiah Schartz 402-340-7007 All
Shrinerazzi 7:00	P.M. 4th Thursday Tangier Greg Norton 402-680-4055 Bryan Deming
Smokin	Shriners 6:00	P.M. 3rd Thursday Tangier Sonny Ashford 402-651-0149 All
Spirits	of	the	Shrine 7:00	P.M. 1st Monday Various Dillon Hadcock 402-366-7776 Bill German
Trikes All
Vintage	Iron 7:00	P.M. 4th Tuesday Tangier Don Buscher 402-630-7481 Steve Elliott
Wise	Ashes 6:30	P.M. 3rd Tuesday Various Greg Hadcock 402-510-0018 Bryan Deming
Yoshi 7:00	P.M. 4th Thursday Tangier Adam Reese 402-320-5965 Dave Robinson

LADIES	MEETINGS TIME DAY OF MTG LOCATION CONTACT PHONE
Daughters	of	the	Nile 1:00 or 6:00 P.M. 1st Thursday Tangier Main Room Karen Clopton 402-651-8690
Sat-Ra	Patrol 6:30 / 7:00 P.M. Mondays Tangier Lower Level Bev Donham 402-558-9032
Pageantry	Dancers 5:30:00 P.M. Every Monday Tangier Main Room Angie Huebner 402-690-0213
Women's	Auxiliary 10:00 A.M. 2nd & 4th Wed Tangier Lower Level Faye Daniels 402-850-6274
Golden	Girls 12:00 P.M. 2nd Tuesday Tangier Lower Level Marilyn Guss 402-315-7241
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June 2019
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1
Shrine Bowl Game

Kearney

2
SHBD Show N Shine

3 4 5 6 7 8
Blair Parade

9 10 11 12 13
Stated Meeting

Dinner 6:15pm

Meeting 7:30pm
Babysitting Available

14 15
Papillion Parade

Blood Drive

16
Father’s Day

17 18
Chief Aide, Unit &

Club Head Meeting 

19 20 21 22
Red Oak Parade

23 24 25 26 27 28
Imperial Session

29
Imperial Session

30

July 2019
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1
Imperial Session

2
Imperial Session

3
Imperial Session

4
Independence Day

Ralston Parade

Imperial Session

5 6

7 8 9 10 11
Stated Meeting

Dinner 6:15pm

Meeting 7:30pm
Babysitting Available

12 13
Clowns Trivia Night

14
Fremont Parade

15 16
Chief Aide, Unit &

Club Head Meeting 

17 18 19 20
Shrine N Dales

21 22 23 24 25 26 27
Gretna Parade

28 29 30 31

Boone & Crockett 
Fish Fry
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Tangier Business & Professional Sponsor Directory
ACCOUNTING & TAX
Schwarz & Associates, CPA
Hank Schwarz……….....….402-330-6880

Donald P. Bush CPA, PC
Don Bush   13812 U St
402-896-2500............ FAX 402-896-2700

ADVERTISING & DESIGN
Advertising, Graphic Design & Print Services
Kevin Conner…….....…......402-305-7931

AIR CONDITIONING
A-1 United Htg & Air Conditioning
4972 “F” Street……............402-593-7500

AUTOMOBILE REPAIR
TUFFY AUTO SERVICE CENTER
Mark  Anthony
137th & Millard Ave…........402-895-4274

House of Mufflers & Brakes, Total Car Care
Jeff Moberg
8906 Maple St,...................402-393-7888
2717 Leavenworth,.............402-346-1040
4102 N. 30th,......................402-455-0135
Bellevue, 301 Fort Crook Rd. N...402-293-1800

AUTOMOBILE SALES
Gregg Young Chevrolet - GEO
178th & West Dodge
Omaha, NE ………………..402-572-8080
Hobscheidt/Henry Pro Chrysler-Dodge
Jeep-Ram-New/Used
Next to Jeff Henry Chevrolet
Plattsmouth, NE 68048......402-296-5000

Jeff Henry Chevrolet - New/Used
10 Min So Bellevue on Hwy 75
Large Selection “Under The Big Flag”
Plattsmouth, NE 68048......402-296-3210

Keast Motors - 
Ford, Lincoln, Chevrolet, Buick, GMC
Walt Keast-Oakland, IA......877-885-3278
Steve Keast-Harlan, IA.......800-234-4927

McMullen Ford - New & Used
Scott McMullen & Dan McMullen
Lake Manawa Exit,
Council Bluffs, IA ……........712-366-0531

BANKING
Great Western Bank  - 15 Locations
Harlan Falk………….....…..402-552-1251
Member FDIC, Equal Opportunity Lender

BASEMENT WATERPROOFING
Jerry’s Basement Waterproofing, Inc.
3030 Keystone Drive……...402-392-2211
COMPUTER SERVICES
Parkinson Consulting - Michael Parkinson
parkinsonconsulting@cox.net.402-708-0464

DRY CLEANERS
Max I. Walker Dry
Cleaning & Laundry
Casey Walker.....................402-558-3677

ELECTRICAL
David’s Electric
1707 N. 42nd Street...........402-553-1565

Hoffman Electric.................402-734-1196

ESTATE SALES
Spotlight Auctions
Carl Monico..................402-880-5633

FINANCIAL PLANNING
VanderVeen Financial Planning
Investment Management
& Financial Planning
www.VanderVeenFinancialPlanning.com
Kiel VanderVeen, CFP
Nebraska City....................402-873-6022

FUNERAL DIRECTORS
Korisko-Larkin-Stasklewicz Funeral Home
5108 “F” St. ………............402-731-1234

Roeder Mortuary
Jon Roeder
50th Ames Ave. ……..........402-453-5600
108th & Maple ………........402-496-9000

HEATING & AIR
A-1 United Heating & Air Conditioning
4972 “F” St. …….......……..402-593-7500

INSURANCE
Don Kroupa Insurance Agency
Specializing in all types insurance
12826 Deauville.................402-895-1030

Jeff Mann
Gretna Insurance Agency
802 Village Square
Gretna, NE 68028..............402-332-0000
Montclair Insurance Group - Rob Kuhl
2809 S 125th Ave, STE. 284
Omaha NE 68144..............402-932-9293
State Farm-Tanya Patzner
Auto, Life, Health, Home, Business
2835 S. 132nd St..............402-333-1866

JEWELRY
Malashock’s - Village Pointe South
Robert Malashock
16811 Burke Street...........402-496-9990
LAWN CARE
Edmonds Mowing Service
Mowing & Trimming
Trevor Edmonds................402-594-1319
Complete Lawn Service
Lawn Care & Snow Removal
Bill Redmond …..………....402-677-2104

LAWN EQUIPMENT
Pruitt Inc. - Rich Almgren
Small Engine, Lawn Mowing Equip.
4524 Leavenworth St, Omaha.402-.556-1610

OFFICE SPACE
Hillcrest Landing
Great Location-Great Price, Check it out!
Don Perry …………..…….402-596-1062
OPTOMETRISTS
Pearle Vision - Bellevue
John Herbolsheimer, O.D.
3906 Twin Creek Dr..........402-932-8007
PAINTERS
Welch Painting - Jeff Welch
Interior - Exterior - Decks
welchpainting1@cox.net....402-660-6256
PET CARE SERVICES
Paradise Pet Suites LLC
Boarding, Grooming, Day Care
20601 Elkhorn Dr...............402-289-4033
PHOTOGRAPHERS
Mervin Reese Photographers
Steve and Jim Reese
MervinReese.com 
9802 Nicholas St. Ste 210..402-391-3755

PLUMBERS
Kracht Plumbing Inc.
H......402-332-3296    C......402-881-2629
The Faucet Shop
6016 Maple St…...............402-551-5533
PRINTERS
K-Kopy Printing Service, Inc.
Keith Kortright, E-mail: kkopy@cox.net
736 North 75th St. ………..402-393-4857
REFRIGERATION
Bennett Refrigeration Inc.
3352 North 88th Plaza
Eric Pelberg & Frank DeRoin...402-571-7444
REAL ESTATE
Paramount Commercial 
Real Estate Services
David J. Gibbs, CPM®........402-502-3300
11330 Q St.................www.paramountcres.com
Great Plains Realty-Auction Co.
Randy Fleming, CAI, NAA
Full Time Auctioneers Since 1964
email: auctioneer_32@msn.com
www.gpsold.com..........402-210-4885
Nebraska Realty
Kwickstrom@nebraskarealty.com
Kathy Wickstrom.................402-208-4617

RESTAURANT
Anthony’s Steakhouse and Ozone Lounge
7220 “F” St.........................402-331-7575

ROOFING
Waite Home Services
Brad Waite..........................402-680-9288

RUBBER STAMPS
J.P. Cooke & Co.
Warren Cooke, John Cooke
1311-15 Howard St. ….......402-342-7175

SERVICE STATIONS
VALVOLINE INSTANT OIL CHANGE
Mark Anthony
132nd & Maple Street ….402-445-0070
137th & Millard Ave. …....402-895-4274
108th & Q Street ………..402-592-6550

STORAGE
Gray & Associates
Don & Joan Gray, Owner
Cars, Boats, RVs, Etc.
18201 S. 132nd St. ……....402-253-2855

TREE CARE
Terry Hughes Tree Service
Terry Hughes …………..…402-558-8198

Josh Kroupa
Certified Arborist...............402-981-1453

Edmonds Tree Service
Free Estimates • Insured
Nicholas Edmonds............402-570-0818

TRUCKS
Paul Lucht & Sons Body Shop, Inc.
Terry Mayfield & Vance Delehoy
1519 S. 3rd St.……..…......402-342-5630
McMullen Ford - New & Used
Scott McMullen & Dan McMullen
Lake Manawa Exit
Council Bluffs, IA …………712-366-0531

UNIFORM RENTAL
Max I. Walker Uniform Rental
Bob Walker Jr. …………....402-344-7488
All Over Omaha and Council Bluffs
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(Payment Enclosed)

Brick Order Form
For the wall in the Crescent Room

Red Brick: $100      Gold Brick $500

First Line: 
___  ___  ___  ___  ___  ___  ___  ___  
___  ___  ___  ___  ___  ___  ___  ___  
Second Line: 
___  ___  ___  ___  ___  ___  ___  ___  
___  ___  ___  ___  ___  ___  ___  ___  
Third Line: 
___  ___  ___  ___  ___  ___  ___  ___ 
___  ___  ___  ___  ___  ___  ___  ___  

Please PRINT clearly and do not exceed 
16 characters per line.

Buyer’s Name:
________________________
Address
________________________
Phone:___________________
Brick Amount $ ____________

Office Use Only
Received By:

____Cash/Checks

$ _____________

Date: __________

LIFETIME
MEMBERSHIP 

DUES
There is no age basis for the following 
membership categories and formula. If 
not for yourself, think of purchasing a 

lifetime membership for a son or relative 
you may have brought into Shrinedom. 

Each of these individually, or together 
resulting in a Total Life Membership.

The Tangier office @ 402-392-0404
can assist you or answer any questions.

LIFE MEMBER
Temple Dues $55 x 20 years = $1100

PER CAPITA MEMBER 2019
Per Capita $30 x 30 years = $900

PERMANENT 
CONTRIBUTING MEMBER

Hospital $5 x 30 years = $150
Total Life Membership 
beginning Jan 1, 2019

Only $2,150

All Submissions Due
by the 10th of the month

email: 
editor@tangiershrine.com

Get Your Message Out 
There in the

Invite Someone to Become a Shriner Today!
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Tangier Shriners 
2823 South 84th Street
Omaha, NE 68124
(402) 392-0404 • Fax: (402) 392-2208
Email: tangier@tangiershrine.com 
Tangier Lounge (402) 392-1357

BUS TRIP 
to the Shriners Hospital 

ST. LOUIS 
Sept. 27 & 28

See

Page 13

ST. LOUIS


